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February 15, 2017

To Our Valued Customers,

Roscom feels that proper communication between both suppliers and customer is vital when planning ahead and making appropriate business decisions. To that extent, our suppliers are announcing a price increase on both resin and plasticizers. Roscom has seen these increases already in February and both raw materials are anticipated to rise again in March. Unfortunately these increased prices will now have a direct effect on our compound pricing which we deliver to our customers. As a company, we pledge to relieve these increases as soon as we are able to do so. We would like to provide our customers with reasoning as to why the market is experiencing these increases in pricing which is provided below.

Resin prices remained flat for January but all suppliers announced a $.04 increase for Feb. and anticipating a $.03 raise for March. The following reasons for the increase are cited below:

· PVC demand, raw material cost and the export market
· Supply is tight due to turnaround activity by producers.
· Spot ethylene continues to climb and is at $0.34/lb.
· Lastly, export prices continue to rise.
The increases were announced by three major suppliers, Westlake, Sumitomo, and Oxy. Strong demand and historic trends show that the increases will continue well into the second quarter.

Plasticizer prices continue to rise due to a variety of factors:

· Due to the explosion at the BASF Ludwigshafen plant and 2 subsequent phthalic anhydride force majeure the European market remains tight; these are the components that go into the manufacturing of the plasticizer thus impacting our supply.
· US producers have been pushing price increases due to higher raw material cost (2-eh/ INA/ Propylene) and good demand/ lack of supply.
· In Asia demand is quiet for lunar New Year but prices are moving higher on raw material price increases and new tariffs/ duties. Pricing is expected to increase with renewed demand after holiday.
· US Oxo-alcohol suppliers are increasing cost in February
Again, once Roscom sees relief on our raw material pricing, we will be able to alleviate the cost per pound. To receive more information on how certain strategies can help reduce the cost per pound, please consult with your sales representative. We sincerely apologize for the inconvenience this may cause and we look to continue growing with you as our partner.

Best Regards,

Jeffrey Lackman

VP of Sales
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